Feasibility Study of New Museum Cafe
Questions From Bidder/s and Answers From Maidstone Borough Council 27/03/2018
We have received the following questions from a prospective bidder/s, so in the interest of fair competition we are notifying everyone who received the Request for Quotation Documents of the answers from Maidstone Borough Council.

1) We noted that there was no word count specified in the brief provided. Do you have a word count in mind or should we simply be keeping it within reason? 
A1)
No word count keep within reason. 

2) Would it be possible to organise a site visit sometime next week? Perhaps 10am Thursday 15th? 
A2)
The museum is open Tue-sat times on the website.  Interested parties can visit on their own staff can provide 


a map which shows all the spaces. 

3) We have noticed that you have not asked for an M&E consultant, do you already have one on board? 
A3)
We have no M&E consultant they will need to form part of the team quoting. 
4)
Could you please clarify whether the quotation should be sent to Dawn Hudd via her email address or 
       uploaded to this portal? It states in RFQ document to send to Dawn but there is a response to be added on 
       the portal as well?

A4)
The quotation should be sent directly to Dawn Hudd’s email address - dawnhudd@maidstone.gov.uk. 

5) Are we permitted to respond using our own in-house format, including company logo, headers and footers, 
font etc. Providing we answer all questions in the correct order?
A5) Yes that is fine. 

6) For question 4, “Provide details of your resource allocation and team structure including a breakdown of 

person hours and hourly rates for architectural, structural and planning analysis, Space planning design, and costings”.  Could you please confirm, are you asking for an hourly breakdown of the entire team?

A6) We just want to know what resources they will deploy on the project, what the rate for each of those people 


and how much time they will each spend on the project in days.

7) It is believed that the stakeholders would benefit from a pre-application based on the preferred option from the conclusion of phase 1, achieving further design certainty from the planning department prior to commencing phase 2, with the aim of reducing potential for abortive design fees in phase 2.

It is likely that there will be a two - three week pre-application period post 30th April, resulting in phase 2 

design works commencing mid May to Mid June. Is this proposal acceptable?
A7)
Pre-application advice has already been sought therefore a two-three week delay is unlikely to be necessary. 


The timetable for the project is detailed in the specification
8) In reference to Q5, can you please confirm, that the Project Management and reporting statement should be limited to that of the pre-construction phase?
A8)
I can confirm this is so.
9) How many covers does the current café provide and how many would it like to achieve after the relocation? 
A9)
The current café provides maximum 40 covers at a time. The number to be achieved after the redesign will 

depend on that design and should be calculated in the submission as requested at Phase 2 – see 8.2
10) Should?
A10) Yes

11) Should 
A11) Yes 
